
  

Flood Control Certificate  
 

Date: 26/11/2018 Job No. 180411 

Client: MHDP Pty Ltd Engineer: CF 
 

Site: 96-104 Cabarita Road, AVALON 
____________________________________________________ 

 
Christian Ferry of Northern Beaches Consulting Engineers P/L has reviewed the architectural 

plans prepared by MHDP Pty Ltd (dated: 25/10/2018) for the proposed development at the 

above address in relation to any potential resulting adverse flooding effects. 

Council flood information shows that the subject site (No. 96 Cabarita Road) is minorly 

affected by overland flows. The overland flows form as a result of inundation of the existing 

kerb inlet pits adjacent to no. 88 Cabarita road. The resulting runoff tops the kerb and gutter 

and flows downslope towards Careel Bay. Refer to the Stormwater Management Report 

prepared by NBCE (dated: 21/11/2018) for further detail.  

The flood information provided by Council indicates that the overland flow path is directed 

through no. 88, 84, 96, 80 & 78 Cabarita road. However, Council’s information also shows 

that these sites are primarily affected by the PMF only. Hence the majority of the resulting 

overland flow path is likely less than 150mm deep during the 1% AEP event. The overland 

flow appears to become deeper adjacent to Careel Bay, where the 1% AEP event is detailed 

on Council’s information. However, this appears to only affect a small portion of no. 96 

Cabarita road adjacent to the northern boundary corner. As such, any development proposed 

within no. 96 Cabarita road is unlikely to have any material affect on overland flows 

experienced by surrounding properties. 

The stormwater management plan prepared by NBCE (dated: 08/11/2018) indicates the 

proposed location of the realignment of Council’s stormwater drainage asset is situated within 

the vicinity of the overland flow path for the PMF event. The proposed relocation of Council’s 

stormwater drainage asset will consist of a piped network extending along the northern 

boundary of no. 96 Cabarita road which will connect to the existing RCP pipeline 

approximately 20m from the eastern site boundary. Therefore, all proposed works within the 

vicinity of the overland flow path must maintain the existing surface levels to ensure that no 

additional flooding effects occur on the neighboring properties. 



  

Further, the critical dwelling proposed on the future Lot 6 (within no. 96 Cabarita road) has 

been located outside of the overland flow extent as indicated on Council’s flood information. 

Therefore, no adverse flooding effects are envisaged to occur as a result of the proposed 

development. Refer Appendix B for further detail.  

Please contact the author if further clarification is required. 

NORTHERN BEACHES CONSULTING ENGINEERS P/L 

Rick Wray 
BE MIEAust CPEng NER RPEQ Director 
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Appendix A 
Council Flood Information 

  



  



  

  



  

  



  

  



  

  



  

  



  



  

  



  

Appendix B 
Proposed Architectural Site Plan 

  



 
  


